
Dear Praying Friends,

 

As I write this letter, we are in Washington. I wish I could say that we were here 
permanently, but that will be in the future. You may remember from our last letter 
that I shared how God had opened a door for us to fill in for a pastor in the Seattle 
area. It has been a joy to be in Washington again. We visited the church where God 
confirmed in our hearts that he wanted us in Enumclaw. We met with some of the 
other Independent Baptist pastors in the greater Seattle area and have begun to learn 
the culture of the Pacific Northwest. I look forward to being here permanently.

 

While we have been in Washington, a number of people have personally received a 
gospel tract and some have heard the full plan of Salvation. Please pray that they will 
make decisions for Christ. 

 

Thank you to everyone who prayed for Artiss and her eye appointments in St. Louis, 
MO. We spent several days in and out of the children's hospital there meeting with 
different eye doctors to determine Artiss' eligibility for eye surgery. This surgery 
would greatly improve her vision. The doctors determined that Artiss is a candidate 
for the surgery as well as two additional surgeries. The first possible surgery date is in 
early November. Please pray that we will know God's will in this matter. Not only did 
God work everything out with the hospital and doctors, but he also allowed us to 
meet some great people at Amazing Grace Baptist Church in St. Charles, MO. They 
allowed us to park our trailer and took care of us so well!  


We had meetings in South Carolina, Tennessee, and several in Florida before loading 
up and leaving for Washington in early June. We are also praising God for four new 
supporting churches since our last update letter!  We are now at 31% of our total 
needed support. 

We praise the Lord for:

• Safety in the many miles traveled the last two 

months.

• Four new churches partnering with us!

• Artiss’ appointments

We are praying for:

• Souls to be saved here in Washington

• People to surrender to the Lord’s work

• Safety as we travel the 3,000 miles back to GA.

Family Fun!

One of the joys of being back 
in Washington this trip was 
having our children with us.  
This is their first time to see our 
mission field and to experience 
some of the things that we 
have been talking about for a 
while.  You may have heard of 
the unseasonably hot weather 
we had here recently.  It was 
over 100 degrees for three 
days and most people don't 
have air conditioning!  We 
spent one of those days on Mt. 
Rainier where it was only 84 
degrees. I t was a great 
opportunity for the kids to enjoy 
some snow too!
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